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Term 3, Week 3 of 9 

 

Welcome to your 
very first term at 
school, Wanariri 
(Papa) - we hope you 
love being in the ôbigõ 
school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Interschool Cross 
Country 

The Interschool 
Cross Country is 
TOMORROW, 
Thursday 11th 
August, and the 
weather forecast is 
looking good for the 
day. 

Held at ôAwamarinoõ 
(old C Block), Te 
Anga. 

Turn right at Te 
Anga, travel 2.6km 
towards Marokopa, 
on right. 

We will meet at 

Kawhia School at 
7.45am ready for 
8am departure so we 
can be in Te Anga 
just before 9.30am 
when they start 
walking the course. 

The day should finish 
around 1pm. 

Food and drinks will 
be for sale and no 
preorders taken. 

Clothing/ Equipment 
Needed: Sports 
shorts, sneakers 
(optional), T shirt, 
water bottle 

Please bring a 
tarpaulin and camp 
chairs for seating. 

 

Keeping Ourselves 
Safe 

Thank you to those 
who turned up to the 
parent information 
session with 
Constable Irwin. 

We will be starting 
Keeping Ourselves 
Safe from next 
Monday for three 
weeks and have 
attached a pamphlet 
containing more 
information with this 
newsletter. 

 

Attendance 

The Ministry of 
Education gifted us 
with some awesome 
wristbands, which we 
are using to award 

for top attendance. 

Top attendance for 
Term 2:  

100% Ahipara, 
Kawhia, Tamara, Tia, 
Mana  

99%  Mihi, Lee Rangi 

98% Hunta, 
Matarangi, Yolene, 
Te Rangi, Newton 

97% Patrick 

96% Rachel, Teei, 
Desire 

95% Narelle, 
Felicity, 

Well done! Looks like 
we have several 
contenders for the 
100% attendance 
trophy at the end of 
year prizegiving! 

 

Headlice/ Kutus/Nits 

Unfortunately, the 
frost has not 
managed to get rid 
of these pests and 
we have had a few 
reports of finding 
them in our 
childrenõs hair. Please 
check regularly. We 
have FREE bottles of 
hair treatment and 
combs from KidsCan 
available at the 
office. 

 

Kia pai tƮ koutou wiki 

Leanne Apiti 

Tumuaki/Principal 

COMING EVENTS 

Thu, 11 
Aug 

Interschool 
Cross-Country 
at Te Angañ
meet at 
7.45am 

Fri, 12 
Aug 

Cross-country 
postponement 
date 

Mon, 15 
Aug 

Keeping 
Ourselves Safe 
programme 
beginsñ
Constable 
Irwin 
supporting 

Wed, 17 
Aug 

Manualñbus 
leaves 8.30am 
sharpñbring 
containers and 
pencils 

Writing  is more than just pen 
and paper these days. We 
enjoy writing using 

GoogleDocs and GoogleSlides 
ñall on the internet where we 

can share our work in 
progress with anyone. 
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LIBRARY HELP WANTED 

Help needed to recatalogue 
books with Whaea 
Suzzarna. Please let the 
office know if you are able 
to spare a few hours to 
help. 

Our Kawhia kids and the General Store - world famous in the 
Waikato Times (2 August 2016, p10) - Joseph, Hikaia, 
Tutangata, Kaia and Teei   

A drop in centre at Te 
Riakina (beside the Health 
Centre) for primary school 
students will be open from 
Thursday 4th July from 
4:30 -5:30 pm for 
consecutive Thursdays 
throughout Term 3. Food, 
games, and a warm place to 
meet will be the focus 
during this time. Local 
community volunteers will be 
there to staff the centre; 
Sue Burton, James and 
TuiAnne Bishop-Hay and 
Karen Bishop will be 
primarily involved. Boys and 
girls are welcome to visit 
and enjoy the facilities. 
There is no set programme 
and no cost to attend. We 
look forward to seeing you 
there on Thursday.  

Ngƅ mihi to Whaea Rhonda, who took some of our tuakana to the 35 year celebration 
of the Maniapoto Marae Pact Trust at the culture and education centre in Te Anga. 

Aunty Robbie (our KidsCan 
co-ordinator) has been 
"buzzing" all day today 
thanks to Sene , who visited 
from KidsCan. He gifted 
some uniforms, which made 
those who could fit them the 
most happiest children you 
could ever imagine - KidsCan 
Rocks! KidsCanNZ  


